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        Joe La Marca
Cari amici,

Happy Thanksweenmas!  That’s what Washington Post columnist John Kelly calls this time of year when the holidays seem to run together.  (He was lamenting the fact that some stores are decorated for Christmas even before Halloween.)  I, too, used to resent this early rush to Christmas and the blurring of the holidays, but as I have seasoned, I have begun to treasure this time of year when the holidays seemingly overlap and especially all things to do with Christmas.  Let’s have the spirit of Christmas all year long!  Alas, we only celebrate the event once per year in our lodge; I hope you will join the party at our general membership meeting on Dec 12.

It seems I get all my wisdom from the newspaper.  Recently, Washington Post columnist Jay Mathews reminded us that it’s the time of year “to sum up and see whether (we) have added value to life on the planet” in 2009.  I’m proud of our lodge’s financial contributions this year to charities and to language classes in the elementary school, as well as contributions of “elbow grease” variety.  Still, there is time left on the calendar to do more this year.  For example, Immediate-Past President Dot Saia is awaiting your annual financial contribution for the gifts our lodge provides for a family in need at Christmas time.  Treasurer Gene La Colla will be out shopping for them.  Also, if you are bringing a guest 12 years old or younger to the Christmas party, Events Chairman John Asiello will insure that Santa has a gift for them there; in return, please bring an unwrapped and un‑bagged gift for each young guest’s donation to children in the hospital during this special season.

Let’s meet the new year at full speed, as well.  The council will be formalizing our efforts to “add value to the planet,” but your ideas are needed.  At our January general membership each year, we used to formalize the collection of ideas for community contributions and for programs that support our mission as a fraternal organization.  However, we discontinued that program because it lacked entertainment value expected of our general membership activities.  We still need that input, though, so please share your ideas with any council member regarding lodge goals, methods or enhancements in any area.  We especially seek ideas for fund raising (Christmas tree sales, anyone???).

If you want to make the most difference, join our council of officers!  All terms expire in March.  Coordination by email has made council jobs much easier, by the way.  We have been able resolve the issues needing formal face-to-face discussions within one hour per month, and some months we have even been able to cancel regularly scheduled meetings and still provide quality service.  For a list of offices and functions, see Sec. 3., Officers Duties and Responsibilities, at http://www.italianheritagelodge.org/linked_pages/bylaws/bylaws.pdf .  For further information, contact the officer or committee person currently holding any position in which you have interest.  Nominations Committee Chair John Asiello needs to hear from you.  He will call for nominations at December’s general membership meeting and announce a slate of nominees for office at the January GM meeting; if there are no more nominations, elections will be held then; if there are further nominations, elections will be held at the February GM meeting.  Come aboard!

Buon Natale!

Joe
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The Italian Heritage Lodge meets at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Catholic Church, 3704 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va.

La Bandiera Editor:

Paul Alligood, 703 848 1758 - Palli14145@AOL.Com, 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101

Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Dec. 12

Lodge Christmas Party




At K of C

Dec. 16

Lodge Council Party





La Marca home

Dec. 27

Italian Language Learning Group



Mazarella home

DECEMBER LODGE MEETING

This month’s meeting is the lodge Christmas party.  See Page 4 for all the details.  Please be aware of two important items buried in those details.  The meeting starts at 6:15 PM.  Also, the meal is the traditional pot luck.  Since there is usually a large turn out, please bring a main dish or side dish that can feed at least 6 to 8 people.   Santa and La Befana will be paying their usual visit, and we don’t want them to leave hungry.  We have ordered a portable public address system to enhance the event.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The LUNCH BUNCH will not meet in December but will next get together on Thursday, January 14, for another great buffet at Pane e Vino, 9020 Lorton Station Blvd in Lorton.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.   Contact Joe La Marca (jlamarca(at)erols.com, 703-475-6962)  for reservation.

NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE seeks candidates for office for one-year term beginning March, 2010.

If you are interested in giving back to your lodge and the community with your service as a lodge

officer, please contact John Asiello (JFAsiello@aol.com, 703-321-7840) immediately, for his committee is drawing up a slate of officer names to present to the general membership.

LANGUAGE GROUP – At Fran Mazarella’s at 6:00PM on Dec. 27.  Note the time change.

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Rosalie Ciccotelli


Dec. 2


Alex Cunningham

Dec. 19

Rosalind Michaelangelo

Dec. 5


Palmer DeMeo

Dec. 19


Maria D’Aiello


Dec. 6


Steve Lipton


Dec. 21

Betsy Mignani


Dec. 6


Augie Taormina

Dec. 24

Frank Bonsiero


Dec. 8


Dominic Caruso

Dec. 26

Peter Ognibene


Dec. 9


Robert Borgatti

Dec. 27
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DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

NONE!

HOLIDAY CARD GAMES (Giochi con le carte per le feste)

The traditional card games (giochi con le carte) of Briscola, Tressette, Scopa, etc. and those played during the Christmas holidays (le feste di Natale) all over Italy are two different things.  To play Briscola, Tressette or Scopa, you must have 2 or 4 players (giocatori).  These games are rather serious (piuttosto seri); there is not much variation (variazione) and traditionally are played only by men who, in a more or less dogged style, (stile accanito) can play them for many hours.  In today’s Italy they are often considered old fashioned.

The traditional card games of the Christmas holidays such as Sette e Mezzo, Bestia, Mercante in Fiera, Tombola etc., are more varied (hanno una maggiore varietà) and everybody, men, women and kids (uomini, donne e ragazzi) can play them and have fun.  Often one bets money (scommette soldi) in moderation, and the outcome is immediate.  They are not traditionally dominated by men and you do not have to have 2 or 4 people to play them.  That means they are more appropriate (appropriati) during the holidays when one plays with family and friends, when the number of people is not easily predictable and can even change by the minute.  In these games, a gathering (una tavolata) of 5 to 9 people is ideal.

Recently a new card game is spreading across the peninsula “Buracco”.  Do you know how to play it?

From Carlo Mignani

CHRISTMAS GENERAL MEMBERSHIP PARTY

This year’s Christmas party will be Saturday evening, December 12, 2009.  Due to the extended length of the program and the young age of the primary audience, the meeting will begin at 6:15 PM.  (That is a change from the starting time of both our usual general membership meetings and from last year’s party.)  The program will include a visit from La Befana and presentation of the La Befana story.  There will also be a guest from the North Pole.  

Santa Claus will be making a surprise visit with a present for each child under 12. Members who are bringing children under 12 are asked to call John or Laura Asiello at 703-321-7840 to provide the name, gender, and age of the child no later than December 9.  

The meal will be the traditional pot luck, with a focus on entrees or side dishes that will feed at least 6 to 8 people as there is usually a large turn out for this meeting.  Anyone wanting to bring something additional can bring a dessert or appetizer.

In the giving spirit of the holiday, members have the opportunity to participate in the following:  each child (and any other members or guests) attending the meeting should bring and place under the tree an unwrapped gift costing not more than $10.00.  Please put a tag on it indicating appropriate age and gender.  (The hospital where the gifts will be taken has requested that the gifts not be wrapped as they cannot give the children gifts without inspecting them.)    Anyone interested in accompanying these gifts to the hospital should contact Joe Saia at 703 978-8499.  Children are especially welcome to help take these gifts to children less fortunate.  

 Members are encouraged to bring monetary donations for the local family in need that we are sponsoring (see next newsletter item).  

The younger attendees, who are legally considered minors (18 and younger), will have the opportunity to    participate in the La Befana presentation.  These members and guests are asked to bring their creative, dramatic, and oratorical energy—talent not required. 

If there are questions about the program or the items discussed above, feel free to contact Rosalie Alligood at Palli41@verizon.net or at 703-848-1758.  

LODGE “ADOPTED FAMILY”

Dot Saia reminds everyone that it’s that time of year again when we provide gifts and food for a local family.  Dot will be collecting at the Christmas party so please contribute.  If you will not be at the Dec. 12 meeting and would like to help, you can mail a check to Dot (made out to her) at 8506 Strand Ct., Springfield, Va. 22151 before Dec 17. 
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PRAYERS AND CONCERNS

Marge Finocchiaro 

Chuck Nardiello 

IHL MEMBERS ATTEND SUPREME COURT SEMINAR

On October 29, 2009, Lucio D’Andrea and Omero Sabatini along with representatives of the Abruzzo-Molise Society, were invited by the Embassy of Italy to attend a seminar held at the US Supreme Court on "The Impact of Italian Judge Giovanni Falcone on American Society". Judge Falcone, an Italian Magistrate who aggressively pursued the Mafia, was killed on May 23, 1992, along with his wife and three body guards by a dynamite explosion that struck their car in Palermo.

 
Judge Falcone's innovative investigative techniques, following the "money trail", laid the ground work for the so called "Maxi Trial", which led to the convictions in 1987 of 360 mafiosi.  This technique was later adopted by governments in combating "money laundering".  Judge Falcone succeeded in establishing a strong, vibrant relationship with his American counterparts, and it was in recognition of this collaboration that gave impetus to organize the seminar.  
 
Indicative of the respect that judicial authorities on both sides of the Atlantic had for Judge Falcone was the presence of the number of dignitaries at the seminar: Chief Justice John G Roberts, Jr., Justice Samuel A. Alito, Justice Antonin Scalia, Secretary of the Department of Homeland Security, Janet Napolitano;  David Ogden, Deputy Attorney General; Judge Arthur J. Gajarsa; Former Director of the FBI, William Sessions; Deputy Director of the FBI, John S. Pistole, and from Italy, the Ambassador, Giulio Terzi Sant'Agata, Vincenzo Scotti, Undersecretary of State for the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Claudio Martelli, Former Minister of the Interior . The seminar was organized and coordinated by the Attaché of Justice Affairs of the Embassy, Giannicola Sinisi, and Judge Gajarsa, Court of Appeals - Federal Circuit Court.  Some of these individuals had come to know and work closely with Judge Falcone and paid tributes in their remarks on the remarkable strength, perseverance and intellectual capacity in pursuing his "agenda" - fighting crimes on all fronts but also in his commitment to foster and promote international co-operation .

  
Excerpts from Ambassador Tersi’s remarks serve as a reminder of the paramount importance of the rule of law in fighting crime of any sort:
"As an innovator he was a true representative of a modern judiciary, effective in preventing and combating the scourge of organized crime. At the same time, Judge Falcone seems to me to be the true interpreter of a long standing, deeply rooted Italian tradition focused on enhancement of individual rights, personal freedom, and in one word, on the rule of law.  This is why Judge Falcone's adherence to the fundamental values of the Italian Constitution and his acknowledgment of the importance of our legal tradition proves that, even in the most dark and dire moments for our societies, the teaching of  one of the founding fathers of the Italian thought, such as Casare Beccaria, remain deeply entrenched and above all, current in this day and age."

Submitted by Lucio D’Andrea
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    National OSIA          Omero Sabatini






President DiTrapani

December 5-6& 11-13, 2009[image: image3.png]


THE CHRISTMAS REVELS
Washington Revels’ 27th annual celebration of the Winter Solstice transports us to Italy at the end of the 15th century. Maestro Leonardo da Vinci, the quintessential Renaissance man, has invited the Doge of [image: image8.wmf]Venice, nobles from the courts of Italy, craftsmen, townspeople, and all their children to celebrate the turning of the year. Enjoy Leonardo’s art and inventions, Italian holiday traditions, a Roman Saturnalia, and the magic of the season with glorious music, rousing dance—and a solar eclipse!

Join the acclaimed Revels company (over 75 performers, ages 8-70) on this colorful journey to seasons past with special guests Piffaro the Renaissance Band, Revels favorites Oran Sandel as Leonardo and Morgan Duncan as the Doge, as well as Emma Jaster—daughter of Revels’ beloved fool Mark Jaster—in the role of the Doge's comic servant, Smeraldina. You and your family are invited! The Maestro awaits…

8 Performances: See details below.
Location: Lisner Auditorium of The George Washington University
                  21st and H Streets NW, Washington, D.C (view location and parking information) 

	8 PERFORMANCES:
Saturday, December 5, 2:00pm
Saturday, December 5, 7:30pm 
Sunday, December 6, 2:00pm (Accessibility Services)
Friday, December 11, 7:30pm (Family Friday)
Saturday, December 12, 2:00pm
Saturday, December 12, 7:30pm 
Sunday, December 13, 1:00pm
Sunday, December 13, 5:00pm 
TICKET PRICES:
Orchestra A-N: Adult $45 Youth $27
Terrace AA-JJ: Adult $45 Youth $27
Terrace KK-RR: Adult $30 Youth $20
Terrace SS-UU: Adult $18 Youth $12
Wheelchair Spaces (Row N) Adult $45 Youth $27

Youth = 18 and under
	TICKET INFORMATION.

* Please Note: Tickets go on sale on October 5 to the general public. However, donors of $100 or more receive early ticket priority to the 2009 Christmas Revels and a discount on ticket fees. Donors of $500 or more receive top ticket priority, a waiver of all ticket fees, two complimentary tickets to the 2009 Christmas Revels, plus free admission to any other Revels program.

>> Donate Now
GROUP SALES:
   10% off for groups of 10-19
   20% off for groups of 20 or more
   Service charges: $2.50 per ticket plus $3.50 per order

FAMILY FRIDAY NIGHT:
25% off youth tickets on December 11 at 7:30pm
Save money and bring the whole family on Friday night!!
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Address: 333 Center St. N.
Vienna, VA 22180-4518

Elisa S. Mansuino
OWNER / JOURNEY AGENT

Personalized, Professional Attention
with an International Scope...

GIVE IT X\ Go!

ITALIAN
TUTORING

Native speaker from Rome
Moderate rates

dimmi45@yahoo.com

Carlo Mignani
(703) 830-7699

Fairfax, VA

TUNE IN “ANTENNA ITALIA”
FOR NEWS OF THE ITALIAN-AMERICAN COMMUNITY

Listen to Pino Cicala

On the internet browse AMICO www.italianamericancommunications.org
The website for anything Italian in the Washington, DC area & beyond |
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